From:

John Carlton [JCarlton@gbbinc.com]

Sent:

Wednesday, March 28, 2012 3:44 PM

To: Subject: Clemm, Hallie (DPW) RE: Prince George's County

Got the fax. Thanks Halle. We will talk with the County about getting a meeting to talk about this further.

Regards, John

From: Clemm, Hallie (DPW) [mailto:hallie.clemm@dc.gov]

Sent: Monday, March 26, 2012 1:12 PM

To: John Carlton

Subject: RE: Prince George's County

The letter was sent. Would you like a copy or you can receive it from Mr. Wynkoop.

#### Join Mayor Gray's One City • One Hire - 10,000 Jobs Campaign

"Putting District Residents Back to Work – One Hire at a Time" Learn more at http://onecityonehire.org

From: John Carlton [mailto:]Carlton@qbbinc.com]

Sent: Friday, March 23, 2012 4:13 PM

To: Clemm, Hallie (DPW)

Subject: Prince George's County

Hallie,

Do you have any update on a letter to Prince George's County?

Harvey suggested Blue Plains off 295 as a potential market for steam/electricity. Just an idea.

Please let me know when you have a chance.

Enjoy the weekend, John

John G. Carlton, P.E., BCEE
Vice President
Gershman, Brickner & Bratton, Inc.
Solid Waste Management Consultants
<u>jcarlton@gbbinc.com</u>
<u>www.gbbinc.com</u>
908-319-5992

From: John Carlton [JCarlton@gbbinc.com] Sent: Wednesday, April 04, 2012 1:44 PM Clemm, Hallie (DPW) To: Re: Prince George's County Meeting Subject: I have a request into the County and will let you know what I hear. Sent from my iPhone On Apr 4, 2012, at 1:40 PM, "Clemm, Hallie (DPW)" <hallie.clemm@dc.gov> wrote: > John, you should work through your PG contact for this, please and thank you. > Join Mayor Gray's One City \* One Hire - 10,000 Jobs Campaign "Putting > District Residents Back to Work - One Hire at a Time" > Learn more at http://onecityonehire.org > ----Original Message----> From: John Carlton [mailto:carlton john@yahoo.com] > Sent: Wednesday, April 04, 2012 1:07 PM > To: Clemm, Hallie (DPW) > Subject: Prince George's County Meeting > Hallie, I would like to schedule a meeting between the District and Prince George's County. Would you please let me know if there are any good dates/times for a meeting in the next few weeks? > If you want to discuss this, please call me at 908-319-5992. > Regards, > John > Sent from my iPhone

### Solid Waste Management Disposal Strategy Agenda Prince George's and County and DC Department of Public Works April 17, 2012

1. Jurisdiction F	rogram Overview
a. DC i.	Current Program Description
ii.	Future Goals
iii.	Challenges
b. Prince i.	George's County Current Program Description
ii.	Future Goals
iii.	Challenges
2. Regional Ove Baltimore)	rview - Summary of Current Activities/Plans (i.e., Fairfax, Arlington,

4.	Proposed Busi	iness Models
	i.	Public/Public
	ii.	Public Private
	iii.	Authority
	iv.	Possible locations for a regional facility
5.	Opportunities	for Cooperation
6.	Schedule and	Next Steps

3. Preferred Technologies

#### Davis, Christine (DPW)

From: Sent: To: Subject:	Harvey Gershman <hgershman@gbbinc.com> Thursday, April 26, 2012 4:55 PM Clemm, Hallie (DPW) RE: When is the next GBB webinar</hgershman@gbbinc.com>
Categories:	Green Category
there will be updates on	status of projects.
Harvey W. Gershman, Pr Gershman, Brickner & Br Solid Waste Managemer Innovation and Leadersh	ratton, Inc.
2688 / www.gbbinc.com	rect Dial: 703-663-2424; Toll Free: 800-573-5801; Fax: 703-698-1306; Mobile: 301-807-m To subscribe to the GBB Waste Outlook e-newsletter for the latest news about GBB and the om/newsletter; To download GBB's corporate brochure: www.gbbinc.com/brochure.shtml
? Please consider the en	vironment before printing this e-mail.
************* CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICe recipient, please notify to anyone, using them for the second s	**************************************
Original Message From: Clemm, Hallie (DP Sent: Thursday, April 26, To: Harvey Gershman Subject: Re: When is the	W) [mailto:hallie.clemm@dc.gov] 2012 4:12 PM
Thank you. Has it change	ed much from the last time I participated?
To: Clemm, Hallie (DPW) Cc: Bigley, Dennis O. <do< td=""><td>&lt; HGershman@gbbinc.com&gt;</td></do<>	< HGershman@gbbinc.com>

Halle:

Sent: Thu Apr 26 11:09:08 2012

Subject: RE: When is the next GBB webinar

Just got back from Portland...it was a very informative conference. Tom Henderson was there among approximately 450 folks.

Here is the link to the upcoming May 10th webinar we will be doing next: <a href="http://www.b2bwebinars.net/industries-mobile/biobased-chemicals-biofuels/item/second-annual-waste-to-energy-and-conversion-technologies-status-report">http://www.b2bwebinars.net/industries-mobile/biobased-chemicals-biofuels/item/second-annual-waste-to-energy-and-conversion-technologies-status-report</a>. Francois Coulombe copied to send you the discount link/code.

Prince George's County: they are reviewing our draft still. I don't have a date as to when it will go to you. Dennis Bigley and Beverly copied so they know you are asking.

Regards,

Harvey

Harvey W. Gershman, President Gershman, Brickner & Bratton, Inc. Solid Waste Management Consultants Innovation and Leadership in Waste Management Quality - Value - Ethics - Results

Office: 703-573-5800; Direct Dial: 703-663-2424; Toll Free: 800-573-5801; Fax: 703-698-1306; Mobile: 301-807-2688 / <a href="www.gbbinc.com">www.gbbinc.com</a> To subscribe to the GBB Waste Outlook e-newsletter for the latest news about GBB and the industry: www.gbbinc.com/newsletter; To download GBB's corporate brochure: <a href="www.gbbinc.com/brochure.shtml">www.gbbinc.com/brochure.shtml</a>

P Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail.

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This e-mail and any attachments are confidential and are privileged. If you are not the named recipient, please notify the sender immediately and delete the contents of this message without disclosing the contents to anyone, using them for any purpose, or storing or copying the information on any medium.

\*

----Original Message----

From: Clemm, Hallie (DPW) [mailto:hallie.clemm@dc.gov]

Sent: Wednesday, April 25, 2012 12:00 PM

To: Harvey Gershman

Subject: FW: When is the next GBB webinar

Hi there....are you enjoying Portland? My director was inquiring about the next scheduled webinar on waste to energy and waste conversion technologies? Could you provide with that schedule?

Also, when do you think I will be able to see the draft document suggesting that the two jurisdictions explore working together?

Please advise and thank you.

Davis, Christine (DPW)				
From: Sent: To: Cc: Subject:	Francois Coulombe <fcoulombe@gbbinc.com> Thursday, April 26, 2012 11:15 AM Harvey Gershman; Clemm, Hallie (DPW) Bigley, Dennis O.; Warfield, Beverly G.; Frank Bernheisel RE: When is the next GBB webinar</fcoulombe@gbbinc.com>			
Categories:	Green Category			
Halle:				
The link is: <a href="http://www.b2bwebienergy-and-conversion-technology">http://www.b2bwebienergy-and-conversion-technology</a>	nars.net/industries-mobile/biobased-chemicals-biofuels/item/second-annual-waste-to- gies-status-report			
The discount code (\$150 instead of \$245), which you provide near the end of the registration process, is 128305				
Regards,				
Francois				
From: Harvey Gershman Sent: Thursday, April 26, 2012 11:09 AM To: Clemm, Hallie (DPW) Cc: Bigley, Dennis O.; Warfield, Beverly G.; Frank Bernheisel; Francois Coulombe Subject: RE: When is the next GBB webinar				
Halle:				
Just got back from Portlandit was a very informative conference. Tom Henderson was there among approximately 450 folks.				
Here is the link to the upcoming May 10th webinar we will be doing next: <a href="http://www.b2bwebinars.net/industries-mobile/biobased-chemicals-biofuels/item/second-annual-waste-to-energy-and-conversion-technologies-status-report">http://www.b2bwebinars.net/industries-mobile/biobased-chemicals-biofuels/item/second-annual-waste-to-energy-and-conversion-technologies-status-report</a> . Francois Coulombe copied to send you the discount link/code.				
Prince George's County: they are reviewing our draft still. I don't have a date as to when it will go to you. Dennis Bigley and Beverly copied so they know you are asking.				
Regards,				
Harvey				

1

Harvey W. Gershman, President Gershman, Brickner & Bratton, Inc. Solid Waste Management Consultants

Innovation and Leadership in Waste Management Quality - Value - Ethics - Results

Office: 703-573-5800; Direct Dial: 703-663-2424; Toll Free: 800-573-5801; Fax: 703-698-1306; Mobile: 301-807-2688 / <a href="https://www.gbbinc.com">www.gbbinc.com</a> To subscribe to the GBB Waste Outlook e-newsletter for the latest news about GBB and the industry: <a href="https://www.gbbinc.com/newsletter">www.gbbinc.com/newsletter</a>; To download GBB's corporate brochure: <a href="https://www.gbbinc.com/brochure.shtml">www.gbbinc.com/brochure.shtml</a>

? Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail.

\*

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This e-mail and any attachments are confidential and are privileged. If you are not the named recipient, please notify the sender immediately and delete the contents of this message without disclosing the contents to anyone, using them for any purpose, or storing or copying the information on any medium.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

----Original Message----

From: Clemm, Hallie (DPW) [mailto:hallie.clemm@dc.gov]

Sent: Wednesday, April 25, 2012 12:00 PM

To: Harvey Gershman

Subject: FW: When is the next GBB webinar

Hi there....are you enjoying Portland? My director was inquiring about the next scheduled webinar on waste to energy and waste conversion technologies? Could you provide with that schedule?

Also, when do you think I will be able to see the draft document suggesting that the two jurisdictions explore working together?

Please advise and thank you.

From:

Bigley, Dennis O. [dobigley@co.pg.md.us]

Sent:

Wednesday, May 02, 2012 8:49 PM

To:

Clemm, Hallie (DPW)

Cc:

Hammond, Sybil (DPW); Harvey Gershman; Frank Bernheisel; Warfield, Beverly G.; Burr,

Paula K

Subject:

Re: Prince Georges County District of Columbia Regional Project Concept Briefing Paper

5-1-12.docx

#### Hello Hallie

The County is interested in this proposal including an organics composting location in PGC. We need to work out the details before we can go further. We need quantities to determine if our site can handle the combined amounts. We also have an issue created by the State of Maryland. It has changed the standards for organics recycling. Once we have a project, I will go to them to determine how much any regulatory requirements will cost and the see if we a possible deal.

Thanks, Dennis

Sent from my iPhone. Please excuse the typos.

On May 2, 2012, at 7:26 PM, "Harvey Gershman" < <a href="https://decshman@gbbinc.com">HGershman@gbbinc.com</a> wrote:

Halle: thanks for your email. I copying others in county to provide an answer to your comment. Regards, Harvey

Harvey Gershman
President
Gershman, Brickner & Bratton, Inc.
Solid Waste Management Consultants
www.gbbinc.com<a href="http://www.gbbinc.com">http://www.gbbinc.com</a>

Sent from my iPhone

On May 2, 2012, at 5:44 AM, "Clemm, Hallie (DPW)" < hallie.clemm@dc.gov<mailto:hallie.clemm@dc.gov>> wrote:

Thank you Harvey....the concept paper only alludes to what we spoke about.....specificially, the County accepting organics, including food waste from DC....I would think that would be a have to have if we are to proceed.

#### <http://www.sustainable.dc.gov>

Download DC311 and Start Reporting Today!

With the new DC311 free smartphone app, reporting an issue to 311 is now easier than ever. Currently available in the iTunes App Store and in the Android Marketplace.

Learn more at www.ouc.dc.gov<ahref="http://www.ouc.dc.gov">http://www.ouc.dc.gov</a>

From: Harvey Gershman [mailto:HGershman@gbbinc.com]

Sent: Tuesday, May 01, 2012 6:42 PM

To: Hammond, Sybil (DPW); Clemm, Hallie (DPW)

Cc: Bigley, Dennis O.; Warfield, Beverly G.; Burr, Paula K.; Frank Bernheisel; John Carlton Subject: FW: Prince Georges County District of Columbia Regional Project Concept Briefing Paper 5-1-12.docx

Sybil and Halle:

Please find attached Prince George's County concept briefing paper for a regional project. Dennis asked me to forward as he apologizes for misplacing your email addresses. Please let us know what your comments are when you are ready.

Regards,

Harvey

Harvey W. Gershman, President Gershman, Brickner & Bratton, Inc. Solid Waste Management Consultants Innovation and Leadership in Waste Management Quality - Value - Ethics - Results

Office: 703-573-5800; Direct Dial: 703-663-2424; Toll Free: 800-573-5801; Fax: 703-698-1306; Mobile: 301-807-2688 / www.gbbinc.com<a href="http://www.gbbinc.com/">www.gbbinc.com</a> / www.gbbinc.com<a href="http://www.gbbinc.com/">www.gbbinc.com/<a href="http://www.gbbinc.com/">www.gbbinc.com/newsletter</a> / www.gbbinc.com/newsletter</a>; To download GBB's corporate brochure: www.gbbinc.com/brochure.shtml</a>

P Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail.

\*

\*

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This e-mail and any attachments are confidential and are privileged. If you are not the named recipient, please notify the sender immediately and delete the contents of this message without disclosing the contents to anyone, using them for any purpose, or storing or copying the information on any medium.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

This E-mail and any of its attachments may contain Prince George's County Government or Prince George's County 7th Judicial Circuit Court proprietary information or Protected Health Information, which is privileged and confidential. This E-mail is intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed. If you are not the intended recipient of this E-mail, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, copying, or action taken in relation to the contents of and attachments to this E-mail is strictly prohibited by federal law and may expose you to civil and/or criminal penalties. If you have received this E-mail in error, please notify the sender immediately and permanently delete the original and any copy of this E-mail and any printout.

From:

Harvey Gershman [HGershman@gbbinc.com]

Sent:

Wednesday, May 02, 2012 7:26 PM

To:

Clemm, Hallie (DPW)

Cc:

Hammond, Sybil (DPW); Frank Bernheisel; Dennis O. Bigley; Beverly G. Warfield; Paula K.

Burr

Subject:

Re: Prince Georges County District of Columbia Regional Project Concept Briefing Paper

5-1-12.docx

Halle: thanks for your email. I copying others in county to provide an answer to your comment. Regards, Harvey

Harvey Gershman
President
Gershman, Brickner & Bratton, Inc.
Solid Waste Management Consultants
www.gbbinc.com

Sent from my iPhone

On May 2, 2012, at 5:44 AM, "Clemm, Hallie (DPW)" < hallie.clemm@dc.gov > wrote:

Thank you Harvey....the concept paper only alludes to what we spoke about.....specificially, the County accepting organics, including food waste from DC....I would think that would be a have to have if we are to proceed.

#### **Download DC311 and Start Reporting Today!**

With the new DC311 free smartphone app, reporting an issue to 311 is now easier than ever. Currently available in the iTunes App Store and in the Android Marketplace. Learn more at www.ouc.dc.gov

**From:** Harvey Gershman [mailto:HGershman@gbbinc.com]

Sent: Tuesday, May 01, 2012 6:42 PM

To: Hammond, Sybil (DPW); Clemm, Hallie (DPW)

Cc: Bigley, Dennis O.; Warfield, Beverly G.; Burr, Paula K.; Frank Bernheisel; John Carlton

Subject: FW: Prince Georges County District of Columbia Regional Project Concept Briefing Paper 5-1-

12.docx

Sybil and Halle:

Please find attached Prince George's County concept briefing paper for a regional project. Dennis asked me to forward as he apologizes for misplacing your email addresses. Please let us know what your comments are when you are ready.

Regards,

Harvey

#### Harvey W. Gershman, President Gershman, Brickner & Bratton, Inc. **Solid Waste Management Consultants**

Innovation and Leadership in Waste Management Quality - Value - Ethics - Results

Office: 703-573-5800; Direct Dial: 703-663-2424; Toll Free: 800-573-5801; Fax: 703-698-

1306; Mobile: 301-807-2688 / www.gbbinc.com

To subscribe to the GBB Waste Outlook e-newsletter for the latest news about GBB and the

industry: <a href="https://www.gbbinc.com/newsletter">www.gbbinc.com/newsletter</a>; To download GBB's corporate brochure:

www.gbbinc.com/brochare.shcmi
Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail.
**************************************
***************
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This e-mail and any attachments are confidential and are privileged. If you are not the named recipient, please notify the sender immediately and delete the contents of this message without disclosing the contents to anyone, using them for any purpose, or storing or copying the information on any medium.  ***********************************
****************

#### Davis, Christine (DPW)

From:

Clemm, Hallie (DPW) <hallie.clemm@dc.gov>

Sent:

Friday, May 11, 2012 4:35 PM

To:

Harvey Gershman

Cc:

Hammond, Sybil (DPW)

Subject:

RE: Prince Georges County District of Columbia Regional Project Concept Briefing Paper

5-1-12 docx

Attachments:

Prince Georges County District of Columbia Regional Project Concept Briefing Paper

5-1-12 with HRC edits.docx

Categories:

**Green Category** 

Call with questions.....otherwise I will look for an email that says the letter to Bill was sent by Sam Wynkoop.

Bill's address is:

William O. Howland, Jr.

Director

DC Department of Public Works

2000 14<sup>th</sup> Street, NW 6<sup>th</sup> Floor

Washington, DC 20009.

Thanks.

From:

Bigley, Dennis O. [dobigley@co.pg.md.us]

Sent:

Thursday, May 17, 2012 9:30 AM

To:

Clemm, Hallie (DPW)

Subject:

RE: Regional Waste Disposal System

Great. Thanks.

**From:** Clemm, Hallie (DPW) [mailto:hallie.clemm@dc.gov]

Sent: Thursday, May 17, 2012 8:38 AM

To: Bigley, Dennis O.

Subject: RE: Regional Waste Disposal System

Thank you Dennis....stay tuned....our goal is to bring this to our city administrator.

#### **Download DC311 and Start Reporting Today!**

With the new DC311 free smartphone app, reporting an issue to 311 is now easier than ever. Currently available in the iTunes App Store and in the Android Marketplace.

Learn more at www.ouc.dc.gov

From: Bigley, Dennis O. [mailto:dobigley@co.pg.md.us]

**Sent:** Wednesday, May 16, 2012 11:21 AM

**To:** Clemm, Hallie (DPW)

Cc: Harvey Gershman; Warfield, Beverly G. Subject: Regional Waste Disposal System

Good Morning Hallie,

Attached is a letter of commitment from Department of Environmental Resources Director Samuel Wynkoop. Since he is out of the country, I have signed on his behalf. It's our intent to commit to working together to implement a regional solid waste management system. Also attached is a copy of the Executive Briefing – Project Overview, which has been modified as you suggested. We will use this document to brief our County Executive in early June. The current date for the meeting is June 12.

I have begun a project to explore the permitting requirements of the Maryland Department of the Environment for composting of food wastes. It would be hard for me to believe that we could not work this out with the state but I need to get a sense for how difficult it might be.

I think we have a great opportunity here. I hope that we are successful. BTW, if you need either of these documents in another format, let me know.

Dennis

Dennis O. Bigley
Deputy Director
Department of Environmental Resources
9400 Peppercorn Place, Suite 500
Largo, MD 20774
(301) 883-5965

This E-mail and any of its attachments may contain Prince George's County Government or Prince George's County 7th Judicial Circuit Court proprietary information or Protected Health Information, which is privileged and confidential. This E-mail is intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed. If you are not the intended recipient of this E-mail, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, copying, or action taken in relation to the contents of and attachments to this E-mail is strictly prohibited by federal law and may expose you to civil and/or criminal penalties. If you have received this E-mail in error, please notify the sender immediately and permanently delete the original and any copy of this E-mail and any printout.

This E-mail and any of its attachments may contain Prince George's County Government or Prince George's County 7th Judicial Circuit Court proprietary information or Protected Health Information, which is privileged and confidential. This E-mail is intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed. If you are not the intended recipient of this E-mail, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, copying, or action taken in relation to the contents of and attachments to this E-mail is strictly prohibited by federal law and may expose you to civil and/or criminal penalties. If you have received this E-mail in error, please notify the sender immediately and permanently delete the original and any copy of this E-mail and any printout.



### THE PRINCE GEORGE'S COUNTY GOVERNMENT

## Department of Environmental Resources Office of the Director

May 16, 2012

Mr. William O. Howland, Jr. Director, Department of Public Works District of Columbia 2000 14<sup>th</sup> Street, NW, 6th Floor Washington D.C. 20009

Dear Mr. Howland:

Prince George's County has been relying on County owned facilities for solid waste management: recycling, composting and landfilling for ultimate disposal. The County's landfill is projected to be filled in 2020 and as a result, the County is developing a business plan for its solid waste through 2050. We understand that the District of Columbia relies on others for their waste disposal and that the current arrangements will end in 2015. These timeframes result in both jurisdictions reviewing their long term solid waste plans in parallel.

Over the past several months, discussions between our respective staffs have resulted in a number of concepts by which the County and the District can work together to implement a state of the art regional solid waste management system, which will benefit the citizens of both jurisdictions, environmentally and economically. These include cooperation to increase recycling, increase the recovery and utilization of organic materials and generate electricity from the waste that cannot be recycled. I look forward to working with you to refine these concepts.

Should you have any questions or issues to discuss, please feel free to contact me at (301) 883-5812.

Sincerely,

Samuel E. Wy

Director

9400 Peppercorn Place, Suite 500, Largo, Maryland 20774 TDD: (301) 985-3894



Director

## THE PRINCE GEORGE'S COUNTY GOVERNMENT

# Department of Environmental Resources Office of the Director

May 16, 2012

Mr. William O. Howland, Jr. Director, Department of Public Works District of Columbia 2000 14<sup>th</sup> Street, NW, 6th Floor Washington D.C. 20009

Dear Mr. Howland:

Prince George's County has been relying on County owned facilities for solid waste management: recycling, composting and landfilling for ultimate disposal. The County's landfill is projected to be filled in 2020 and as a result, the County is developing a business plan for its solid waste through 2050. We understand that the District of Columbia relies on others for their waste disposal and that the current arrangements will end in 2015. These timeframes result in both jurisdictions reviewing their long term solid waste plans in parallel.

Over the past several months, discussions between our respective staffs have resulted in a number of concepts by which the County and the District can work together to implement a state of the art regional solid waste management system, which will benefit the citizens of both jurisdictions, environmentally and economically. These include cooperation to increase recycling, increase the recovery and utilization of organic materials and generate electricity from the waste that cannot be recycled. I look forward to working with you to refine these concepts.

Should you have any questions or issues to discuss, please feel free to contact me at (301) 883-5812.

Sincerely,

Samuel E. Wynkoop Jr

Director

## GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS



Office of the Director

August 13, 2012

Mr. Samuel Wynkoop, Jr.
Director
Prince George's County Department of Environmental Resources
9400 Peppercorn Place, Suite 500
Largo, MD 20774

Dear Mr. Wynkoop:

This is in response to your May 16, 2012 letter indicating your interest in Prince George's County working in cooperation with the District of Columbia to cooperatively advance our future solid waste management needs.

Since representatives of our offices met, the Department has been steadily sowing the seeds for an integrated solid waste management system that seeks to maximize resources for recycling and energy production. In these discussions we have emphasized the benefits of partnering with a neighboring jurisdiction as well as a private sector partner.

We recently met with our City Administrator to formally gauge the Executive's interest in pursuing this project, and I am pleased to say that that he instructed us to proceed forward. Accordingly, I will have Ms. Hallie Clemm of my staff reach out to Mr. Bigley and his staff to continue these discussions. We are excited about the prospect of forging a partnership with Prince George's County.

Sincerely,

William O. Howland, Jr.

Director

Clemm, Hallie (DPW) From: Bigley, Dennis O. [dobigley@co.pg.md.us] Thursday, August 30, 2012 6:07 PM Sent: Clemm, Hallie (DPW) To: RE: Samuel Wynkoop, Jr. Letter Subject: Okay. ----Original Message----From: Clemm, Hallie (DPW) [mailto:hallie.clemm@dc.gov] Sent: Thursday, August 30, 2012 6:03 PM To: Bigley, Dennis O. Subject: Re: Samuel Wynkoop, Jr. Letter I start at 7 so by late afternoon I am pretty much done. Speak with you tomorrow ---- Original Message -----From: Bigley, Dennis O. <dobigley@co.pg.md.us> To: Clemm, Hallie (DPW) Sent: Thu Aug 30 17:40:25 2012 Subject: RE: Samuel Wynkoop, Jr. Letter Hi Hallie, I just called (202-645-0744) but I guess I was too late. I'll try Friday morning. Dennis ----Original Message----From: Clemm, Hallie (DPW) [mailto:hallie.clemm@dc.gov] Sent: Thursday, August 30, 2012 4:28 PM To: Bigley, Dennis O. Subject: RE: Samuel Wynkoop, Jr. Letter Did I miss your phone call....I was looking forward to trying to advance this along. Check out the "One City Action Plan" Read Mayor Gray's comprehensive strategy to create a thriving city for all! Visit http://onecityactionplan.dc.gov to learn more. ----Original Message----From: Bigley, Dennis O. [mailto:dobigley@co.pg.md.us] Sent: Monday, August 27, 2012 10:24 PM To: Clemm, Hallie (DPW) Subject: Re: Samuel Wynkoop, Jr. Letter Thanks. I'll call in the AM. O Sent from my iPhone. Please excuse the typos.

On Aug 27, 2012, at 6:08 PM, "Clemm, Hallie (DPW)"

<hallie.clemm@dc.gov<mailto:hallie.clemm@dc.gov>> wrote:

The morning is great. Call when it is good for you 202.645.0744. I look forward to speaking with you

From: Bigley, Dennis O. <dobigley@co.pg.md.us<mailto:dobigley@co.pg.md.us>>

To: Clemm, Hallie (DPW)

Sent: Mon Aug 27 17:08:56 2012

Subject: RE: Samuel Wynkoop, Jr. Letter

Sorry I didn't call today. Do you have a little time for a call tomorrow? I'm good in the morning and maybe in the late afternoon. I have a 1:00 PM that might be hard to end in a timely way. I need to determine who needs to be present for the meeting.

Thanks, Dennis

From: Clemm, Hallie (DPW) [mailto:hallie.clemm@dc.gov]

Sent: Monday, August 27, 2012 7:31 AM

To: Bigley, Dennis O.

Subject: RE: Samuel Wynkoop, Jr. Letter

Good morning Dennis....are you able to schedule a meeting to continue this discussion either this week or next? Let me know what works well for you and your staff.

From: Bigley, Dennis O. [mailto:dobigley@co.pg.md.us]

Sent: Monday, August 13, 2012 3:15 PM

To: Clemm, Hallie (DPW)

Subject: RE: Samuel Wynkoop, Jr. Letter

Thanks Hallie. That's very encouraging. We can talk next week.

From: Clemm, Hallie (DPW) [mailto:hallie.clemm@dc.gov]

Sent: Monday, August 13, 2012 12:22 PM

To: Bigley, Dennis O.

Subject: FW: Samuel Wynkoop, Jr. Letter

Good afternoon Dennis....It took us some time, but we got the okay to continue speaking with you and your staff. Attached is a letter to your director that will go in the mail today.

Since this week is all about WasteCon, can we speak early next week to map out a course on how to proceed? With any luck, we will see each other this week as well.